
Board of Health Minutes April 23, 2018 Town of Williamsburg 

Members present: Donna Gibson, chair, Gordon Rusty Luce, Helen Symons 

Guest Charlene Nardi 

Meeting called to order at 215pm 

Minutes of April 10, 2018 approved with one correction. (Delete sentence “once they are recycled”) 

Guest Charlene Nardi: 

New Business: 

Brief discussion of email received by Charlene Nardi from Nells Christianson re Transfer Station dated 

April 13, 2018 

Board has discussed his concerns. As we understand it,  his primary concern is  that there are persons 

who are using the Transfer Station without a properly purchased sticker, or are using a second car 

without a sticker. To address these concerns, the Board has voted to sell a second sticker for $10 to the 

same household. Each sticker must be properly displayed.  At the time stickers are issued the person 

purchasing the sticker will need to show proof of registration for both cars. (Stickers are issued to 

current Williamsburg residents only).  

The following information will be posted to the Town’s website: 

Stickers for 2019 will be available starting on May16th. They must be displayed on the back of the rear 

view mirror.  All stickers must be purchased by July 1, 2018.  Attendants will be checking cars for 

compliance on a random basis starting on July 1, 2018.  

An individual household can purchase the stickers after showing proof of Williamsburg residency at the 

following rate: 

$75 per household, $10 for second sticker for vehicle of same household  

$50 for household with resident 70 yo or older, $10 for second sticker of same household 

Stickers can be purchased at the Transfer Station starting on Wednesday May 16th or at the Town Clerk’s 

Office, Mon, Tues or Thurs. 9-4pm Stickers can be purchased with either check or cash.  

Old Business: 

Donna suggested adding Training/drills to the Public Health Emergency Fund and she will contact the 

Finance Committee re this.  

Green burials; 

Topic will be discussed at the next FHD meeting on May 16th so that all the Towns will follow the same 

procedure. Valerie has forwarded information re green burials to the Board members. Donna has 

started a file re all the information obtained to date.  

Next meeting  Monday May21  2pm 


